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In December we sent you the news of the death of our Father 
André van Zon and we informed you that in principle we want to 
continue the work of Father André. 
It is crucial to find a local confidential counselor or people who 
want to do the work on the spot. 
In Maputo, Father André lived in the rectory of the parish of Saint 
Anne of the Diocese. Over the past few years, the occupation of 
priests has been composed of the Dutch Fathers Father André and 
his fellow brother Father Huub Kuijpers and four Mozambican 
priests. 
We have had contact with Father Kuijpers a number of times by e-
mail and Skype. When he cleaned up Father André's room, Father 

Kuijpers said that he found a list with the names of his protégés so that we at least know 
who they are. 
Father Kuijpers has also indicated that he wants to fulfill a coordinating role temporarily 
(given his age in his eighties). He has found a group of volunteers, consisting of 3 women and 
1 man, willing to carry out the work. This group consists of lay volunteers associated with the 
congregation, the so-called Agregados . 
Payment to protégés will no longer be in cash but through a local banking payment system 
“M -pesa ” where money is transferred to a mobile phone - something like Tikkie with us 
(there was almost no telephone traffic in Mozambique until the arrival of mobile phones 
when this became common). 
All those payments are registered and can therefore be checked. 
 
So as a Foundation we can - for the time being at least - continue to support us in the spirit 
of Father André. But both Father Kuijpers and us from the Dutch board of our Foundation 
agree that this support must be temporary so that the protégés have time to integrate 
socially according to their own independence. 
 
As you can see in the attached financial overview, on 31 Dec. 2021 an amount of 
approximately € 53 500 in cash. 
 
We have now come up with the following plan to work responsibly towards the end of our 
support: 
-  In 2022, 2000 euros /month. to be divided among the protégés (for the remaining 
months)        = € 12,000 
-  In 2023, the aforementioned group would receive a maximum of € 2000/month. can 
be pledged       = € 24,000 
-  In 2024 a maximum of € 1500/month. until the zero point is reached.   
        = € 18,000 
Payments for the first installments in 2022 have now been made and have also been 
distributed among Father André's protégés. 
If you calculate the above payments, you can conclude that the money will run out by mid-
2024 and we will have to stop the payments. It is also necessary for our Foundation to have 



some money in reserve for possible (after) payments of costs to, for example, bank and 
website. 
 
The decision to end support through the Foundation in this way was discussed with Father 
André at an earlier stage in 2018. This fulfills his express wish and life mission to support the 
path to independence for many needy people in Mozambique. 
In our decision-making process to establish the ' Mutanyana Weru “ in the long term, 
consultation has also been held with and approval has been received from the Provincial of 
the Congregation of the Holy Sacrament and the Mission Procurement. 
 
As the board of the foundation, we are of course grateful to all donors who have contributed 
in word and deed over many years. Through this collaboration we have been able to 
generously offer support and future to many needy Mozambicans. 
Of course, any current and future donations will still be processed until mid-2024. 
 
We hope to have informed you sufficiently with this. If you would like further information, 
you can always contact one of the board members below. 
  
 
On behalf of the board Mutanyana Foundation weru 
  
www.mutanyanaweru.nl     Postal address: 
Contacts:       Mutanyana Foundation weru 
  
Sjef van Zon   06-53401365    Molenstraat 11 2242 HT Wassenaar 
Niek Rader   070 5177728    Bank account: 
John of Mil   06-21692967    Mutanyana Foundation weru 
Matthijs Theunissen  024 3976344    IBAN: NL32ABNA0570972345 
Theo van de Kerkhof  055 3556474    Zijp 9 5428GZ Venhorst 
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Financial annual report 2021 
Mutanyana Weru 
Foundation  

   

Balance as at 31 December 2021 31-12-2021 31-12-2020 

      

ASSETS     

account balance . 570972345 7291.7 8516.74 

Savings account balance. 570973759 46476.66 28376.52 

      

total 53,768.36 36,893.26 

    
      

LIABILITIES     

Capital 53,768.36 36,893.26 

      

  53,768.36 36,893.26 

    
      

Income statement 2021     

      

charges year 2021 year 2020 

      

bank charges 256.50 274.40 

Website 131.89 131.90 

Budgeted transfer Mutanyana weru 24,000.00 36,000.00 

Specific transfers Mutanyana weru 2,830.00 6.140.00 

      

Total 27,218.39 42.546.30 

    
      

Benefit     

donations 44.093.35 18,748.85 

interest 0.14 0.56 

      

total 44,093.49 18,749.41 

    
      

Result: 16,875.10 -23,796.89 

      

 


